
 

 

  

  
 

 

 

 

MEETING MINUTES 
April 28, 2014 

 

 

Members Present: Sarah Scheinfein, John Wentzell 

 

Members Absent: Tina Shenko 

 

Others Present: Dennis Costello (Sanitation Agent) 

 

Recorder: Melanie Rich 

 
 

GENERAL BUSINESS 

 

Vouchers were approved. 

 

John Wentzell made a motion to accept the Meeting Minutes dated March 24, 2014; Sarah 

Scheinfein seconded; all agreed; motion approved. 

 

May 19
th

 was confirmed as the date for the next meeting. 

 

AGENT’S REPORT 

 

Tahanto Septic Tank Update – The tank is working as it should be.  It was pumped, pressure 

washed and inspected.  There were no cracks, but they did find that one of the ribs was 

discolored and bulging.  This could have possibly happened during the vacuum test.  Every seam 

in the tank was cleaned and grouted.  It was filled on Thursday and checked on Friday.  It is 

holding the level it should.  It will be checked again in another month.   

 

Dennis told the architect that he wants a forensic as-built plan from the school to the leach field.  

One was never done.  An installer’s as-built was received, but never one from the design 

engineer.  The inverts in the driveway could be wrong, but it is only speculation until the as-built 

is received.  The architect will contact the engineering firm. 

Dennis received a report from the EOC drill last month.  Region 2 did well in responding.  The 

report received today shows it as being closed, but the report Dennis has says the items were 

delivered.  He will check on it. 

 

A vaccine reimbursement check was received from UMass in the amount of $421.70.  It will be 

deposited into the revolving fund. 

 

Reports from Mosquito Control were received. 
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A recruitment video was received from Liz Foley (Worcester Regional Medical Reserve Corp 

Coordinator).  It will be given to WBAC to run. 

 

218 School Street – Dennis explained the background of this lot.  It is in between ledge and he 

believes too much material was dug out.  The applicant is looking for a reputable engineer to 

work with him.   

 

PLAN REVIEW 

 

453 Linden Street (William Nelson) – Previously approved 

 

399 Sewall Street (Paul & Christine Bissonnette) – Previously approved 

 

7 Woodland Drive (Marjorie Brigham) – Approved  

 

Highland Street (Sharon Healy) – Will not be reviewed tonight.  Dennis spoke with the engineer.  

It still does not meet Title 5 and our regulations.  

 

383 Sewall Street – Lot 1 (James Goulet, Nature’s View) – Approved  

383 Sewall Street – Lot 2 (James Goulet, Nature’s View) – Approved  

383 Sewall Street – Lot 5 (James Goulet, Nature’s View) – Approved  

383 Sewall Street – Lot 6 (James Goulet, Nature’s View) – Approved  

 

17 Ledgewood Drive (Leominster Credit Union) – Dennis needs to review further.   

 

John made a motion to adjourn; Sarah seconded; all agreed.  The meeting was adjourned at 6:40 

p.m. 

 


